DLPOA July 2020 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Thursday, July 9, 2020

Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm. 

Members present:  Tom Teeters, Gary Burke, Fred Everhart, Cinda Everhart, Kristina Oswald, Scott Oswald, Jenny Vanderlist, Kate Griswold, Ed Cesa, Wes Watt, Jane Debrecht and Carla Gorton. 

Others present:  John Schiltz, Carol Gannon, Terry Gannon and Chip Klinebrook. 

President’s Report: Fred Everhart –  

· He met with the young men who broke the Main Park gate. They discussed what the consequences of their actions should be. As part of their punishment, they helped move picnic tables to various locations in the park. They will also be helping at the Fall Workbee.

· Last week Fred & Wes met with almost all of the lot owners who had been noted for encroachment from the Perimeter Walk. Most residents were pretty receptive and pleasant, once Fred &Wes explained why it was an issue. 

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald –  He has been trying to contact NCS concerning the lack of growth from last Spring’s seeding on the west side of the lake. So far he hasn’t received a call back. 

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton –  June’s minutes were amended and approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Jane Debbrecht  -  

· Jane went over some items on the July Treasurer’s Report and the board discussed them. The report was accepted. 

· The board will discuss the budget for 2021 at their August meeting. 

Infrastructure Update:  

· Ed got approval from Mrs. Dig to have a company install a new underground electrical line in the Main Park, which should be done soon. It will need to be inspected and approved afterwards. 

· The board approved going ahead with the purchase of the closers for the gates. 

· Constant vandalism to the gates has been an issue this summer. Due to the ongoing problem, the board decided to try cameras to see if the vandals can be deterred. A motion was passed to approve up to $500 for camera and sign purchases. Tom Teeters & Wes Watt are going to work on this project. 

· Fred talked to Tim at TPC. He is going to put down 5 yards of sand at the Main Park and 5 yards at the West Beach. 

· Ed got a quote for $3050.00, which includes removing the stairs at the north gate and putting in 30 yards of gravel. 

· Fred also asked Tim at TPC to quote replacing the stairs at the north gate, so we would have more than one quote. 

Activities Update: 

The board is considering scheduling some events before the end of the season. Some suggestions were having a corn hole fun day, a family picnic day and / or a Howell Nature Center Presentation. If it is decided to go ahead with an activity, then it was suggested that we rent an ice cream cart to coincide with it to give ice cream out to residents. 

Natural Resources: 

· The flooding issue on Harlequin Ct. has been resolved, although there may still be some future problems with beavers making dams and clogging up the water drainage system. Some residents are considering trying to live trap the beavers if the flooding becomes an issue again. 

· Fish Study – Ed is going to schedule Dr. Jude to come speak at the park on a weeknight.

· A lot of attention needs to be given to invasive plants and also to downed trees & brush as soon as possible to help restore the greenbelt. 

Security: 
· There was a big party at the Main Park with drinking. Residents asked them to leave. The police were called, but the participants left before they got there. 
· Board members need to send Kristina an email listing items that Nathan should be responsible for to make it clearer to him what his job requirements are. 
Communications: 

Website Etiquette – residents need to be polite to one another on the email group.

New Business:  

Speeding on Murray Hill is still a big problem. The board discussed possibly purchasing a solar speed limit sign in the future that shows what speed residents are going. Gary is going to get more information on it and bring it to the next meeting. 

Call to the Public: 

· Chip Klinebrook volunteered to help raise awareness about fertilizer and other items that are contaminating the lake. 
· Carol Gannon passed out an email from Julia Kirkwood (who works with the state) concerning Dunham Lake to board members with her recommendations on helping the lake quality become better. There has been a decline in water quality in the last ten years. 
· Carol Gannon is going to send some videos concerning water quality to Gary Burke to post on the website. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:13 pm. The next meeting will be Thursday, August 13th at the Main Park at 7:30 pm. 

